
WALLACE 

O F F I C E OF THE V I C E P R E S I D E N T 

WASHINGTON 

July 29, 1942 

Hon. George S. Messersmith 
American Embassy 
Mexico, D. F. 

Dear Ambassador Messersmithi 

I have read your speech of the 17th with 

the very greatest interest and have written Sumner 

Welles expressing the view that it would be a 

splendid thing for someone like you to give a talk 

like this in every Latin American country. 

With best regards, I am 

Sincerely yours, 

H. A. Wallace 


